Broome Parish Council 

February 2022

Well, that was the year, that was. So, welcome 2022 and I wish you all a Happy New Year and a healthy one.

The parish council have been investigating the possibility of buying a defibrillator and have it positioned at the village hall.

We are very grateful to our two Local Councillors, Brendon Bernard and Chris Brown for allocating £500 each from their respective budgets. This only leaves a small amount for the PC to fund.

The village hall security system has been upgraded with all new hi definition cameras which record in colour both day and night, really a big improvement.

The very narrow stretch of footpath between the chicane and Longford Bridge ,Yarmouth Rd has been improved by the Highways Dept in that the encroaching vegetation has been cut back but the rough surface is in serious need of repair. This, the PC  will chase up with the authority. They would have to wait until the weather warms up. But rest assured we will keep chasing.

The council has been made aware of several instances of illegal parking practices.

Vehicles being parked on the wrong side of the road, i.e. facing oncoming traffic.

Especially where there are no street lights, vehicles should be parked facing the direction of the traffic flow, showing rear reflectors to oncoming traffic.

The Queen’s Platinium Jubilee preparations ,with Ditchingham, are coming along well. Our aim is to make this a combined celebration for our two villages.

Councillor Angela Gifford ( Ditchingham PC) will be writing more in a separate article in this magazine. 

More ideas and help is always welcome, if you or your group would like to run a stall etc please let us know. There will certainly be a need for home-made cakes etc.

 Where’s that ‘ave a go spirit?

Next Council Meeting date:-  Thursday 03 March, Broome Village Hall @ 7.30 pm.

All very welcome and we would be pleased to see you. It ‘aint that bad!

Fred (chairman BPC)

Parish Clerk,Paul Austin 01986 892012 email broomeparishcouncil@outlook.com

